

Mission Address:
Baptist Mid-Missions
P.O. Box 308011
Cleveland, OH 44130-8011

Email: stanperu@gmail.com peruruth@gmail.com

Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church 1380 South Valley Forge Road Lansdale, PA 19446-4797



Dear friends in Christ, July, 2025

On July 1, Ruth and I arrived in the U.S. We flew into Chattanooga, TN near where our oldest son, Nathan lives. All our children, grandchildren, and my father came to Nathan's to enjoy one week of family vacation. It was a fantastic time together. These times are rare for us because we live so far apart and all of us are involved in ministries of some sort and have work schedules.

Below is a picture of our entire tribe. I will try to identify the families for you.



On the left is Jonathan and his family with yellow dots: Left to right in the front: Lucas, Norah holding little Owen, Alina. Left to right in the back: Zayn, Lorena, Jonathan. Next is Amy and her family with green dots. In the back from left to right is Ben, Amy, Olivia (in a pink dress), Emily, and Joel. In the front/middle is Guy (my father) in a wheelchair with a red dot. The tall man in the back is Nathan with his family with white dots. His daughter Aurie is the left and Carson to the right. Jessica's family have blue dots. Starting from the far right and moving to the left is Bayne, Deric, Jessica, Courage, Challenger (leaning against Grandpa Guy), Silas (in glasses), Dax (next to Silas), Chloe (above Silas and to the right). Ruth and I are in the back row with violet-colored dots. We are 26 in all spanning in time from 4 months to 97 years.

Ruth and I were able to buy a car during our first week in the U.S. Calvary Baptist Church in Red Bank, Tennessee loaned us a car to get around locally. We used it to go car shopping. Calvary is so kind and helpful to us. They also loaned us a car while we were here for my mother's funeral and served all our family and friends a meal. They also sent a work team down to Peru last year.

The radio station in Huarmey is now built and running 24/7! Praise the Lord. This is our 11th radio station in 11 different cities in Peru. We are making progress, and we rejoice in the privilege of being able to give the gospel to thousands of people through the air waves.

Our next project is in the city of Tumbes. This city is in the northern tip of Peru close to the border with Ecuador. We presented our petition for an electrical connection to supply the station with energy. The connection was recently installed so we now have electricity on the new property where the station will be built. You can be praying that the Lord will help us construct that station.

In July, we were able to visit five of our supporting churches in Tennessee, Ohio, and West Virginia. It is a joy to see so many friends again. Our goal in reporting to our supporting churches is to express our gratitude, show what God has done, and do all we can to encourage others in the Lord. We certainly are encouraged by these visits. We look forward to visiting many more of you.

For Christ's glory, Stanley and Ruth Templeton